Government Shutdown Update
September 29, 2023

Earlier today, the House of Representatives rejected a continuing resolution to temporarily fund government operations as Congress continues to attempt to pass the annual appropriations bills. Barring an unlikely last-minute agreement between the House and the Senate, the federal government will shut down on Sunday, October 1.

Most federal employees will be furloughed and prohibited from working until the government reopens.  If you, or a PI, need assistance from a Grants Management Specialist (GMS) or Program Officer (PO), you must contact the agency TODAY. 

University Operations
University functions and operations will continue as normal and University employees should continue to report to work as usual. The Office of Grants and Contracts (OGC) will continue all operations. 

Grant Applications
Most federal agencies will continue to accept proposals; however, the proposals will not be reviewed until the government reopens. Proposals should continue to be submitted by the deadline as indicated on the funding opportunity announcement. 

Federal agencies will not be issuing new funding opportunities during a shutdown. 

Federal Drawdowns
It currently does not appear that federal drawdowns will be impacted. OGC will still be able to draw down funds for existing awards.

Expiring Budget Periods 
If you have an award that has a budget period that will end during the government shutdown, you will need to make internal departmental contingency plans. A federal agency cannot make new awards or release new funding under a non-competing continuation segment until Congress approves the appropriations for that agency. 

Ongoing Research and Project Performance
For current awards, research and project performance may continue as long as funds are available for that award. There may be rare instances in which a federal sponsor will inform the PI that research must stop. Follow all sponsor instructions. 

RPPRs and Other Deliverables
Deadlines for RPPRs and other reports and deliverables must be met in accordance to the notice of award. 

Sponsor Prior Approval 
Federal agencies will not be able to grant prior approval during a shutdown. Please refer to 2 CFR 200.308 and Chapter 8 of the NIH GPS for actions that may require prior approval. Please note that if a project needs prior approval for an administrative action or cost-related item, the University cannot proceed with that action until we receive prior approval from the agency. 

Any no cost extension (NCE) that requires agency approval will not be processed until the government reopens. 

IPAs
For PIs on IPAs, the PI needs to immediately contact the federal agency to determine their status for Monday, October 2. 

Agency Contingency Plans
All federal agency contingency plans are provided on the Office of Management and Budget website. Some agency contingency plans, such as the NSF’s plan, are robust and detailed. Other agency plans, such as NIH’s plan, are not detailed or provide much guidance. The OGC website will be updated later today to provide summaries for each agency. 

Updates
The OGC homepage will continue to be updated with new information as necessary. 

Questions and Contacts
1. For Pre-Award questions, please contact Xenia.
1. For Post Award questions, please contact your OGC Post Award Administrators.

